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June 2023 Tri-State Desk and Derrick  
 
 
 

         Editor’s Musings 
 

 
   To anyone who wasn’t able to attend this year’s Northwest Region Meeting in 

beautiful French Lick, Indiana, you missed a very educational as well as entertaining 

event.  Kudos to Michael, Kelli and everyone who helped make the entire event well 

worth the time and cost.  Even the weather cooperated.  I especially enjoyed Friday’s 

seminars where I learning a lot more about CountryMark’s various enterprises and hear-

ing firsthand from two graduates from the Mt. Carmel Creating Entrepreneurial Opportu-

nities (CEO) Program how the program works and how it has made a positive impact in 

their lives.  For more information about CEO, visit their website at DiscoverCEO.com.  

Stacee’s “interview” with Ryan and Ashli Watts created a whole new twist to Saturday’s 

Keynote Speaker presentation.  Ryan’s serving as Executive Director of the Kentucky Oil 

and Gas Association and Ashil’s position as President and CEO of the Kentucky Cham-

ber of Commerce compliment their business and personal lives as a family with two very 

personable children. Carter, age 7, definitely inherited his family’s outgoing personality. 

 

Tri-State has a special opportunity this month to join with the Lone Star Club of Dallas 

via Zoom at 7:00 PM on Monday June 19th to hear speaker Lorena Golindez, Completion 

Performance Manager at Intelligent Wellhead Systems.  The meeting can be accessed 

after 6:30 PM to allow everyone the opportunity to login prior to the beginning of Ms.  

Golindez’s presentation. The link for the Zoom meeting can be found in Michael’s email 

dated 5/23/23 or by contacting him directly.  This event will serve as the educational  

program portion of our June meeting while the business portion of the meeting will be 

held via Webex at 5:30 PM CST on June 15th.   Members will receive an invitation to  

attend the Webex meeting via email next week.   

Be on the looking out for next month’s Tri-State News which will feature Alesia Cato’s 

presentation of the “ABC’s of D&D’s Website”.   

Donna L. Hartig, 

Editor               Happy Summer 
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Tri-State Desk and Derrick 
                      May 4, 2023 Minutes 

 
 

President Michael Nelligan called the virtual meeting to order at 5:30 PM with the following logged in:  Beth 
Etzkorn, Emily VanHaaften, Ryan Masterson, Shelly Hildebrandt, Alesia Cato, Donna Hartig and Northeast 
Region Director Kelli Hiltbrand.  Stacee Dover and Dan Eager joined the meeting later.   
 
Minutes from the April 20, 2023 were published in the May issue of the Tri-State News. Shelly moved the 
minutes to be approved as written, Beth seconded the motion and it passed unanimously,  Treasurer Ryan 
Masterson presented the treasurer’s report and Donna moved it be approved subject to audit.  Shelly        
seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.   
 
Michael reviewed the agenda for the upcoming Northeast Region Meeting.  Emily will secure the photo 
booth, registration bags and the speakers’ gifts. Seminar presenters will receive energy related books from 
Amazon. A donation will be made to the ADDC Foundation on behalf of Saturday’s keynote speakers. Beth 
and Alesia volunteered to man the registration table Wednesday evening.  Emily and Michael will pick up   
the two 15-passenger vans for Thursday’s field trip.   
 
Shelly and Beth will man the registration table Thursday morning from 7:00 and 8:00 making sure everyone 
is in the vans by 8:00 AM.  Donna will bring an extra cooler for drinks on the field trip.  Emily will pick up the 
snacks at Sam’s. We’ve secured additional sponsors since our April meeting for an additional $2,000 result-
ing in the budget now showing a projected positive balance.  It was the general consensus that the Region 
Meeting Fund should cover the cost of lunch at the Winzerwald Winery.  The winery will serve a salad and 
flatbread bar for $10.00 per person.  Countrymark will pay for the drinks with lunch.  After returning to the   
hotel by 4:00 PM, the vans will be returned to the rental agency. The ice breaker will be at the hotel’s bowling 
alley from 6:00 to 7:00 PM.  Lanes will be open for bowling.  Members will be on their own for the evening 
meal.  
 
Gary and Donna will man the registration table outside the seminar room on Friday morning from 7:00 to 
8:00 AM.  Alesia volunteered to help with registrations on all days.  Michael will be asking volunteers to move 
the audio equipment between the various meeting rooms as needed.  Friday’s evening will include a steak 
dinner, cash bar, hometown videos, and a chance to have some fun with a photo booth.  Emily is securing 
the backdrop for the photo booth which will include logos from various oil related companies.  Stacee noted 
we need various oil field related clothing and props for the photo booth.   
 
Countrymark is preparing the program.  A sponsor’s board is being printed.  Awards and Tri-State’s        
scholarship winners will be announced at the luncheon following the business meeting on Saturday.  
 
Sales from the 349 pork loins should net about $4,000 for the scholarship fund.  Stacee recommended we 
recognize Jud Martin, Emily’s dad and Andrew Lamont for their efforts in making this project a success.   
 
Stacee and Michael will draft a statement to be presented at the appropriate time during the meeting outlin-
ing Tri-State’s recommendations/plans should the Association vote to disband.  The statement will be         
distributed to Tri-State members for their input and edit by May 12th.  The Golf and Grub event will be August 
25th.  Beth moved the meeting be adjourned at 6:16 PM.  Shelly seconded the motion and it passed       
unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Donna L. Hartig, Acting Secretary 
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The Tri-State Desk and Derrick Club was chartered in 2012 by the 

Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs for the purpose of educating 

its members and the general public about the petroleum and allied 

energy industries and their contributions to society.  Meetings are 

held the third Thursday of each month.  Membership is open to per-

sons employed in or retired from the petroleum, energy and allied 

industries as well as individuals interested in increasing their 

knowledge about these industries.  For more information about the 

Tri-State Club, contact Pres. Michael Nelligan, Countrymark Refining 

& Logistics, LLC, 401 Southwind Plaza, Mt. Vernon, IN  47620     

Telephone:  812.833.2526 

 

Tri-State Desk and Derrick Club 
Serving Indiana, Illinois and Kentucky 

      

 

Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs 

www.addc.org 
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